
 
 

 

TO: The Honorable Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Carla Hass 

DATE: January 30, 2023 
 

RE: Caldor Recovery update 

Please accept this memo as a weekly update to the activities surrounding the County of El 

Dorado’s recovery from the Caldor Fire as managed by the Recovery Operations Center’s (ROC) 

co-directors Sgt. Moke Auwae and me. 

Environmental Management 

• Alternate Program 

o 5221 Butte Creek Road- Soil Sample results submitted. Waiting on final close out paperwork 

from the contractor. No changes from previous report cycle 

o 4991 Sciaroni Rd (USPS) – Soil Sample results submitted. Waiting on final close out 

paperwork from the contractor. No changes from previous report cycle 

 

Land Use 

• Fee Waivers – 137 received 

o Temporary Mobile Homes/Temporary Recreational Vehicles 

• 83 Received 

• 98 Approved (even if they didn’t request a TRV/TMH but were eligible for a 

fee waiver, TRV/TMH permit fees are included in the approved waiver along 

with the requested permit fees to avoid the need for additional fee waiver 

requests/approval should the need the TRV/TMH permit) 

• Single Family Home Rebuild Permits – 75 received 

o Replacement Home Permits – 61 received, 30 issued, 31 pending  

o Home Repair Permits – 10 received, 3 issued, 7 pending  

o Convert Mobile Home to Permanent Permits – 4 received, 3 issued, 1 pending  

• TRV Permits – 51 Received 

o 40 Issued 

o 11 Pending 

 

Health and Human Services Agency 

• Long-Term Recovery 

o Held monthly meeting on January 23, 2023 (meeting notes attached) 

o Land Use plans to submit a CalHome Program application by the deadline 

 

 

 

 

 

Caldor Fire Recovery Operations Center 



• Immediate Needs 

o No update 

• Social Worker 

o Supported survivors at Pioneer Park on January 26 from 1-3:30 PM 

o Worked with the Mental Health Worker at Pioneer Park on 1/19/2023 to support survivors. 

o Continues to provide support to survivors in the HDAP program.   

• Mental Health Worker 

o Supported survivors at Pioneer Park on January 26 from 1-3:30 PM 

o Continues to provide support groups (flyers attached) 

o Continue to work with survivors on receiving Behavioral Health Services 

 

 

West Slope Foundation 

• Long-Term Recovery 

o CalHome Notice of Funding Availability was released 

o The CalHome program will provide the gap funding needed for the survivors to use the 

voluntary rebuild program. 

• Tool Shed  

o Continues to support survivors will tool loans. 

 

• Immediate Needs  

o Continuing to distribute winter needs. We have helped 23 households which include 57 

individuals and we have identified 29 more households in our 2nd tier of need that will be 

receiving supplies next week. 

• Items include: tarps, electric and propane heaters, electric blankets, snow 

shovels and other winter essentials identified by the Salvation Army and West 

Slope Foundation. 

o Distribution events: Registration is now open for 2023 

• Announcing Program Lifetime Registration Option (survivors will register one-

time only for all distributions) 

o We are starting to work what survivors will need for the spring by way of another needs 

assessment survey. 

o The next Distribution Event will take place on Sunday, February 26th from 12 - 1 pm.  

 

• Veterans Program  

o Will continue to apply for grants for this program 

 

• Fundraising  

o We will be hosting Art and Wine in the Vines in the Spring. TBD 

o We are ramping up to participate in Big Day of Giving 2023 

 

• Community Outreach 

o Weather (flooding, landslides) and preparedness tips posted on social media  

 
 


